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I personally felt that the April General Meeting was the most productive meeting 

since I have joined the club. It allowed members to voice concerns that they have 

had on their minds. I compliment the members for taking advantage of this op-

portunity. Hopefully the club will not squander what was learned that evening. 
 

On a personal note I have learned something that will hopefully make me a bet-

ter member and much better at adding value to the club, whether as Editor of 

Skywords or in any other endeavour I take on, on behalf of the club. 
 

For five years the late Bill Swindells, who I admired, and I had a running, 

healthy, mutually respectful but unresolved discussion regarding the content and 

format of Warbirds Over the Bay. It was only two years ago that I realized the 

reason for our differences was that I, as a very poor flyer, considered myself 

more of a spectator than a flyer. As a result, I looked at the event from the point 

of view of a spectator while Bill looked at it from the point of view of an RC 

Model Pilot. 
 

This revelation and the open and frank discussion and comments during the 

April General Meeting made me realize for the first time that I have to get back 

to the basics that I now realize the members of the club have indirectly but right-

fully been saying all along - focus on fliers having fun and leave the rest to fate. 
 

Letôs face it; members having fun flying RC vehicles is the ñraison dô°treò of the 

club.  
 

The other thing that has ñblown me awayò is the level of interest, support, and 

input for Skywords that I am receiving from members of the club. I am both sur-

prised and delighted that it is coming from members of all age groups, all experi-

ence levels, and both newer and veteran club members. 
 

One member who volunteered to help out with the Summer Flying Circus Event 

seemed to be apologetic that he did not have the skills to do more. Nothing could 

be further from the truth. We have to recognize that we have members dealing 

with a whole spectrum of personal matters which will change with the different 

periods in their life cycle. The most any of us can do is our best under the current 

situation and that is good enough. 
 

There use to be a commercial for Dofasco that stated: ñOur Product is Steel. 

Our Strength is Peopleò. The more that I am involved with this club the more I 

think that our motto should be: ñOur Common Area of Interest is RC Flying. 

Our Strength is Peopleò. [Actually I have an Editorial on this topic but the 

ñDragon Ladyò is not pleased with it, so I have to re-work it.] 

BACK TO BASICS 

L O O K  F O R  I N  

N EXT MONTHõS 
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> Aviation History 
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As a regular monthly feature, Skywords 

would like to focus on one of BRCMs mem-

bers. 

 

Let us know if you have a member you would 

like to know more about or better yet write 

and submit an article on yourself or some 

other member of the club. 

This monthôs Focus member is a win ï win.  

 

Raed (pronounced rŁ  d) Adlouni was born in a mid-

east country and after working for 15 years in Dubai 

selected Canada as a home for his family and our club 

as a home for his hobby. I am sure that once you intro-

duce yourself to him and talk to him for a few min-

utes, you will agree that these decisions are an obvious 

win for both Canada and our club. 

 

Raed is married with two boys, aged 4 and 7 who are 

not yet interested in RC Flying, but then they have not 

yet met Trevor Brum and his two sons. He lives in 

Mississauga but chose our club after investigating the 

fields of various clubs. 

 

His faovourite flying machines are EDF Jets and he is 

pictured here with his EDF powered Habu 32X which 

has a 1070 mm wing span and is powered by a 12 

blade EDF running on 6S producing 2.6 Kg of thrust 

while drawing 76A. Driving the motor is an 80A ESC with an internal 5A BEC. The plane is equiped with 17g 

digital metal gear servos all around. 

SKYWORDS PUBLISHING SCHEDULE  

ACTIVITY  DATE TIME PERIOD  

Monthly General Meeting April 27, 2017 4th Thursday of Month 

FOLLOWING MONTH  

Board Meeting 

Article Submission Deadline 

May 2 2017 1st Tuesday of Month 

Publish Skywords May 9, 2017 2nd Tuesday of Month 

S 
kywords has a new email address that you can are encouraged to use to contact the editors.The 

address is brcmskywords@gmai l .com 

C O N T A C T  SK Y W O R D S 

mailto:brcmskywords@gmail.com
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Tom Gwinnett has performed a great service to the club in 

raising money by acting as the auctioneer for donated 

equipment at some of our general meetings. 

You may wonder where Tom acquired this valuable skill. 

Well now we know. See below. 

This is something to see.  YOU REALLY DO HAVE TO 

WATCH THE VIDEO.  Italian Auction - only 44 sec-

onds!  You don't have to understand Italian to follow the 

auctioneer:  A Chinese Ming Vase is up for auction. The 

bidding opens at a half-million Euros.  Bidding is brisk and 

each bidder is clearly identified as each raises the bid by 

100,000 Euros. (The exchange rate at auction time was 1 

Euro =$1.12.) Within seconds, the bid stalls at One million Euros, and the gasp from the crowd identifies the 

excitement that prevails in the room. The successful bidder is the last one who bid  one million, and the auc-

tioneer counts down the bid, "Going once, going twice, and sold to the gentleman sitting in front of me for one 

million Euros.  Now, you are going to have to see the video for yourself.  The auctioneer is exuberant.  The 

pace is fast.  This is how an auction should be run.  Please note the excitement on the auctioneer's face after the 

final bid:   

Tomôs Mentor in Action 

BRCM CLUB PATCHES 

Are Still Available 

 

THESE ARE EMBROIDERED CLOTH PATCHES 

 

COST = $10.00 

 

Contact Joe Fazzari at brcmskywords@gmail.com 

Or 

Speak to him at a Monthly General Meeting 

http://www.youtube.com/embed/3e0yZCLjwfU?rel=0
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 'This is wizard!' 100-year-old woman who flew 

spitfires during the Second World War celebrates 

her centenary by getting behind the controls again. 
 

Mary Ellis was in a select gang of female pilots who 

flew during World War II.  She has now celebrated 

her 100th birthday by flying a plane over West Sus-

sex. Mrs Ellis flew next to one of the Spitfires she 

was in more than 70 years ago 
 

By Sarah Oliver For The Mail On Sunday 

PUBLISHED:  09:03 +11:00, 5 February 

2017 | UPDATED:  10:00 +11:00, 5 February 2017 
 

Mary Ellis (pictured during her time as an Air Trans-

port Auxiliary pilot in WW2) has celebrated her 100th 

birthday  
 

Tearing through the skies above the South Coast, two 

Spitfires evoke powerful memories of Britain's war-

time resilience. 

 

 

 

PLEASE READ FULL ARTICLE  

LEFT:  Mary Ellis actually delivered the 

Spitfire flying in formation off her left wing. 

http://www.dailymail.co.uk/news/article-4191976/Woman-flew-spitfires-WWII-celebrates-100th.html
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Members have been  sending Skywords links to some very interesting articles and/or videos.  

Skywords will share some of these in this section starting with this issue. 

 

Please keep it up. 

 

 

RC AT NASA 
 

 

 

 

 

A MUST SEE VIDEO 

 

FROM BUTTERFLIES TO BLACKBIRD  

 

A  presentation by the author of  

SLED DRIVER 

https://www.wired.com/2017/03/flight-lab-inside-model-plane-shop-nasa-flies-future/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=wigZsFypdyI
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It appears that I am on the MAAC Web Site as a con-

tact for Radio Control Beginners. I think it is because 

I was made a member of the MAAC Beginners Com-

mittee as a result of my work on the School Youth 

RC Program that I initiated a few years ago. 

 

As a result of this, I recently received that following 

email request: 

 

 

Name: Yurko 

MAAC Number:  

Email: yurko@mail-me.ca 

Subject: Drones place in MAAC 

 

-- Start of Message -- 

 

Hi Joseph, 

 

Im wondering if you have any insights about muliro-

tors flyers as part of MAAC. I been a member of 

MAAC for 2 years now but I don't see allot of infor-

mation about how multirotors except a passive men-

tion here or there. 

 

For example are there clubs that take in mulirotor pi-

lots? Or how does it work. 

 

Thanks 

Yurko 

 

-- End of Message -- 

 

 

I have been involved in both formal and informal dis-

cussions related to this subject. I wanted to be of 

some assistance and to me it doesnôt make any sense 

to forward the message to someone else as each time 

an additional action is taken there is the possibility of 

NOTE: The views expressed in the editorial are  those of the author and may 

not be the views of the Burlington Radio Control Modelers Board, Club Mem-

bers, or Skywords Newsletter staff. 

By Joe Fazzari 

the message being lost and not answered or not an-

swered in a timely manner. Besides that, I didnôt 

know who to forward it to that was in a position to 

give a better response than me without taking it to 

committee.  

 

In addition, if I am on the MAAC Web Site as some 

type of contact I should either be able to complete the 

task or remove myself as a contact. I also think that 

all RC flyers try to be of assistance when and where 

they can rather than pass interested individuals down 

the chain. 

 

So I replied as follows: (PLEASE NOTE THAT I 

HAVE REMOVED TEXT THAT IS NOT PERTI-

NENT TO THE POINT I WANT TO MAKE.) 

 

 

From:  Joe Fazzari 

[mailto:jfazzari1951@gmail.com]  

Sent: Thursday, March 16, 2017 1:56 PM 

To: Yurko 

Subject: Re: Website Contact Form - (@gmaile.ca) 

Drones place in MAAC 

 

 Yurko: 

 

 You have asked a very logical, reasonable, innocent 

question that should have a simple answer but in my 

opinion is the tip of the ice berg in that 90% of it is 

hidden under water. 

 

  I firmly believe that the club should have what I call 

Standard Operating Procedures on key items such as 

the one you just raised. That way I could tell you 

what the club policy is and/or refer you to this docu-

ment. 

 

 I don't know if you have been at our main flying 

mailto:yurko@mail-me.ca
mailto:jfazzari1951@gmail.com
mailto:yurko@mail-me.ca
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field at Bayview Park on King Rd or not. We are 3 

sites. One for control line, one for helicopters and ve-

hicles that focus on hovering maneuvers which can 

include multi-copters, and one that was initially in-

tended for fixed wing but allows helicopters and 

multi-copters provided they do not hover but join a 

semi-circular pattern that fixed wing aircraft must 

follow and the direction of which depends on the di-

rection of the wind. 

 

 NOW to answer your question, we do allow and sup-

port the flying of drones. We have many members 

who have them. They can fly as stipulated above. We 

have talked about setting up some type of training but 

basically have decided that multi-copters are so easy 

to fly relative to fixed wing or helicopters we can't 

see what would be included in a training program.  

 

Apparently the difficult part is the initial set up. So 

what we decided was that if a multi-copter flyer 

wants to join, we will simply team them up with a 

current multi-copter flyer who is a member and 

knowledgeable of the craft to help them set up their 

vehicle and educate them with regard to the club and 

field rules which must comply with MAAC, the Min-

istry of Transportation, and the City of Burlington By

-Laws. 

 

 SO THE ANSWER TO YOUR QUESTION IS: We 

have, support, and welcome multi-copters and their 

pilots. We do not have a specific program for them 

but can customize one for them. 

 

Regards, 

Joe Fazzari 

 

Now, I must say that I was pretty pleased with my-

self. I had done my good deed for the day and satis-

fied what I thought the world demanded of an RC 

pilot ï even a poor flyer like me - but that wasnôt the 

point. 

 

In an attempt to assist a potential member I had 

passed on information, to the best of my recollection 

that was the result of formal discussions on the topic 

with knowledgeable club members. 

 

The point is, that if we took the time to discuss the 

subject and came up with a reasonable course of ac-

tion, why is it not formally documented and commu-

nicated as the club position on the topic? What would 

happen if this question was asked of a member who 

was not party to the formal discussion as I was? Next 

year if those responsible for responding to such a 

question were not privy to the formal discussion, is it 

going to have to be redeveloped? Are we going to 

have to re-invent the wheel every two years or so? 

 

It may not be the ultimate solution and call me crazy, 

but it sure sounds like a good starting point to me. So 

why is it not the OFFICIAL CLUB POLICY and if it 

is not satisfactory why is it not the starting point of the 

conversation to develop the Official Club Policy so we 

can put the matter to bed until something changes re-

quiring us to re-visit the matter? 

UPDATE 
 

I wrote the preceding editorial in late March and I 

must say I felt pretty good about it. I even offered 

to develop a process for the club to review.  
 

I then went to Toledo where I discussed the item 

with one of our club members who said something 

that started me thinking. I REALLY HATE WHEN 

SOMEONE CONFUSES ME WITH LOGIC but I had to 

take a second look at my position with regard to RC 

Quads.  
 

One of my most exciting jobs was working for GE 

when Jack Welsh was the CEO. His business plan 

was simple -  for GE to be in any line of business, 

they had to be either number 1 or number 2 in the 

world in that particular line. If not, they would sell 

the business. During his tenure the market value of 

GE rose 4000%.  
 

No one or no thing can be all things to all people. 

We have to focus on specific areas and be the best 

in those area. BRCM was set up for fixed wing air-

craft. The club branched out to Helicopters and 3D 

flying. It is difficult enough to satisfy the demands 

and needs of these three distinct groups. Quad 

Copters represent a whole separate group of issues 

that are far different than our current focus and 

would best be served by an organization and man-

agement structure aligned and dedicated to their 

requirements at a field dedicated to their flying 

style.  

 

I now feel that we should not allow quad copters  to 

fly at our fields. PERIOD. We may have to grandfa-

ther those members currently flying these units but 

we should not accept any more members who in-

tend to fly them nor should we allow any current 

members to branch into this area at either field.  
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WE WANT LETTERS  

E-mail : brcmskywords@gmail.com  Subject Line : Letters to the Editor  

LETTERS TO THE EDITOR GUIDELINES  

 

Please keep letters  to 250 words. Include your full name.  

 

We reserve the right to edit, condense or reject letters.  

ñA true test of manhoodò said the eunuch. 

mailto:brcmskywords@gmail.com


 

 9 

John Cook tells us that the  F 5  is a  V MAR  A R F. It is 

around 15 years old and was hanging in some guys shop 

because he liked the jet. It was bolted together and there 

it hung.  
 

When it came up for sale John bought it and typical to him 

he immediately made many modifications to it. He re glued 

everything, re designed how the elevators worked, doubled 

the rudder, made flaperons our of ailerons and changed 

the  fuel tank location.  
 

He designed and built a new belly pan and added some red 

trim and a 75 O S engine. It weighs 10 lbs. and has 721 
square inches of wing area.  

Laddie Mikulasko is 

seen here standing be-

tween the Northstar/

Polaris models that he 

designed and are cele-

brating their 30 year an-

niversary this year. 
 

If you remember Laddie 

and these models were 

featured in our March 

Issue of Skywords. 

Nicholas presented his 50 cm wingspan, scratch-built 

micro-shocky weighing in at a whopping 98g AUW.  Its 

powered by 3 x 120mAh 1s batteries, a 6A Plush ESC 

and a 13g 1600 kV motor with and EP 5030 prop. 
 

Three 2g servos control ELE, RUD and AILERONS.   Its 

made of 2mm depron with a BBQ skewer for wing 

strength. 
 

Some bits of 1/32 ply give extra support where needed 

and as a joiner for the elevator. 
 

This is a 1/2 scale version of the original design by my 

colleague ñStraight-upò (Lawrie Henrickson ) which I used to learn to fly after ñalmostò getting my wings at 

Oakville Model Flying Club.  I practised all winter with the shocky and learned how to handle a plane in the 

wind with Lawrie by my side.   I got my wings first day back in the spring. 
 

This micro-shocky is quite an agile little plane with its CG over the CL. It took a couple of evenings to build. 

ABOVE : Artists concep-

tion of Laddie in his youth 


